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	House Adopts Stimulus Bill with Significant Increase in Transit Funding
Today the U.S. House of Representatives adopted an $819 billion economic stimulus bill that includes over $40 billion in highway and transit funding.  Metro, in cooperation with transportation agencies and environmental groups nationwide, urged area lawmakers to support an amendment offered by Congressman Jerrold Nadler (D-NY), which increased transit funding in the bill by $3 billion. The Nadler amendment was adopted by voice vote, bringing the total transit funding in the bill to $12 billion.  We estimate that the adoption of the Nadler amendment will provide Metro with an additional $77 million in transit funding from the stimulus bill.  The bill adopted by the House today includes $523.5 billion in spending and $275 billion in tax cuts, plus other provisions that round out the total.  

In addition to the Nadler amendment, two other transportation-related amendments were considered on the House floor today.  Congressman Bill Shuster (R-PA) proposed an amendment that would clarify that federal stimulus funds received by States under the bill for highway maintenance shall not be used to replace existing funds in place for transportation projects. The Chairman of the House Transportation & Infrastructure Committee James Oberstar (D-MN) spoke in support of the Shuster amendment, arguing that transportation funds in the stimulus bill should go to projects that have not yet already been funded. The Shuster amendment was adopted by voice vote.  Chairman Oberstar offered an amendment to ensure that 50% of funding towards transportation be exercised within 90 days, down from 120 to 150 days as the stimulus bill initially demanded.  The Oberstar amendment was adopted by voice vote.

The economic stimulus bill was adopted by a vote of 244 to 188.  The full U.S. Senate is expected to consider their version of the economic stimulus bill next week.  Metro will continue to aggressively advocate for provisions that will increase the amount of transportation funding we are slated to receive from the stimulus legislation being considered by Congress.
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